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Introduction

The first weeks of July brougha period of relative quiedtn campus as the students t@kvelt
deserved breaind many staff took leave.

Engagement

The mid-semester break created an opportunity to welcome young people tonguuscto learn

about UC and to inspire theto study here in the future7H 0—W —S X Q PCHildreWs— W D K L

University hosted many activitieacross UC involvingacademic departments atiee Library. For

the older school student, Te Aukaha Tau 12 took place earlier in the month. This was a chance for

WDLRKL \RXQJ O0—RUL WR HI[S OtRandisé¥ Wirht WC 5ab W &FfErDA YotaWoR X Q |
W D L PoKH Bnd kaiako attendednainly from Canterbury schools bone studentamefrom

Mana College in Porirua.

In addition to specific programmes, many campus tours were held throughout July. Numbers
registeringfor the 9September Open Day continue to clincbyrenty numbers tradkg ahead of

2019 when we last held a physical open day.né&ted 121 teachers in the Computer Science and
Software Engineering department, and they left with a very positive view of UC, particularly in terms
Abr\a RXU 0—RUL ZK—

e Clock” networking
ment of the concept

3s-, where the panel
repeisiige feedback
ttehd the evenwhile

in KUAOIGhaD Yoo KLUOH\ % R\VY +LJK 6FKRRO
es based in Christchurch’s
presented by academic staff
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UC hosted the7 H +XQJD 5ALD 0—RUL R $RWHDUR-DTa0 GoRféiénceDTE 6 RF L
+XQJD 5ALD 0—RUL R $RWHDURD ZDV HVWD E @iaveKrti® ¥g& E UL C
professionin order to: providenutual support; identiffand respond to the ledjaeeds of Te Ao
0O—RUL eHRGIMPFHHHNVUY RQ WLNDQJD &ehRdod canqQut |60kl réseardh. Bor the
firsttime, ¢ WD X8\DOKMLHUE XU\ ¢(¢WHSRWL 2WDJR DQG OXULKLNX 6R X\
students combined theigroups to becomeTe Waipounamu for the “Matature” kapahaka
performance, whichha® VWURQJ 1J—L 7DKX IODYRXU

UC together with Education NZ, the University of Auckland and other societies, organised and hosted
the 2021 Symposium of NZG&REEN, an engineerinipcused conferencgpecificallyaddressing
sustainability issues.

7TKH WZR UHFHQWO\ DSSRLQWHG .DL—URedeakch gndl Drikvdvatiod — R U
(R&l) are beginning to make an impact, including dgveloping partnership opportunities with
research proposaésd bids and linking researchers withd -Fdhu Research Centre, 1J—L 71 —K XU
DQG 1J—L 7DKX ZKHUH DSSURSULDWH

TKH &ROOHJH RI (GXFDWLRQ +HDOWK DQG +XPDQ 'HYHORSPH
conferenceAmong thenationaland internationapeakersyere 8& VvV 'U &DUD 6ZLW 3URIH’
Catley Massey University), Donna Provost (Director, Office of the Children’s Commissioner), Dr
Mike Webster (Auckland University), Andy Hearnré), andDr Sheila Dennis and Professomlss
%WURZQ ERWK IURP ,QGLDQD 8QLYHUVLW\

Professor Conan Feéjead of School of Product Bsign, gave a keynote address "Creative
Engineering with a Product Focus" to teachers at & RealandAssociation ofintermediate and
Middle Schoo conference (NA,06 %H\RQG %X]]\ %HHV DQG 1XPEHU
Christchurch. Several groups of technol@gyldesign teachers visited the School over two days to
JHW DQ H[SHU Ldn @récticaRdesdgd Qchifies.

The Social Work Department offered a CourageQasversations professional workshop to
educators who are registered social workers pnogigrofessional supervision for students. This
workshop was aimed at learning to address sensitive issues in a constructivié dvew 31
participants from 16 ffierent agencies.

Students from the new Professional and Community Engagement course 225 “Workplace Skills and
Corporate Social Responsibility” were given the opportunity in Semestewdrk in small teams
assisting Hawkins Construction by creating ajget proposal intended to have a positive societal
LPSDFW LQ WKH FR Q-WiHI[oVaRtakmizan €giodl ik east Christchurch. Guest
speakersvho shared their stories of corporate social responsibilitytaed UHOHYDQW H[SHUW
theclasscame I[URP D ZLGH UDQJH RI RUJDQLVDWLRQV LQFOXGLQJ
FUSH, The Female Career and more. A broad range of lecturers tlienschool of Aotahi,
Sociology, OHGLD &RPPXQLFDW lcen@idut&d@CGhidcswdeQ HV V

Professional staff from UC Careers and Beopleand Cultureteamalso led the students in some
work-
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UCEntrepreneursis TV QH[W 'LV U XIBeWut&KdDH2aHCDallehge with Te Papa Hauora
has been securett will take place laterhis month with the aim of securing &0-participating
teams.

Education — Accessible, FlexibleFuture Focused

$FDGHPLF GHYHORSPHQW LV DQ HVVHQWLD Codustl 8RcQtibQ W R |
Implementing it involves a partnership across academics, students, and specialist support teams like
Future Learning and Development. For instanice,LEARN | AKO Redesign Steering Gro(g

group of academics and instructional designkeas) been established to guide the decisiaking

process for the redesign of the
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setto be UROOHG RXW WR 67%7 IRU 6HPHVWHU 8& KDV SOOI
programme in 2022.

Enhancementthat support our graduate profile have also been evident. Recently the ENCH390 class
joined Joseph Hullerirom 1J—L 71—KXULUL 1fdra\tWbheur Getd Bip W th® central

FLW\ WR GLVFRYHU KRZ 0—RUL LGHQWLW\ DQG KLVWRULFDO
Christchurch streetscapkseph belongs to the Matapopore Charitable Trust, the mana whenua voice
responsible for realising J — L 71— K X U L Maluek JasplratffoDdaXd narrativéshin the city’s
postquake recovery. Following the fietdp, students were asked to reflect on how including these
narratives impact mana whenua andeB-eommunitiesThe field trip was the first of three planned
DFWLYLWLHY IRU WKLV \HDUTfV &$3( LFXOWXUDOLVP :RUNVK

Canterbury University Press has signed a contract to puliahHau e Wha o Tawhirimatea:

Culturally responsive teaching and learning for the tertiary sector. The book will be freely available

as an opeaccess title, supported by funding frolmJ PaeR WH 0— U DPPHDANHDHDIODQ GV 0-
&HQWUH RI1 5HYV HDudl&ad aithbes @r@dssdrAngus Hikairo Macfarlane, Adjunct
Associate Professor Sonja Macfarlane @D WLX 7DL 5—WLPD -HQQLIHU 6PLWK
Clarke.

Research— Impact on a Changing World

SURIHVVRU $OHVVDQGUR 3DOHUPR 'U *DEULHOH &KLDUR DC
Engineering were
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https://doi.org/10.1007/s10649-021-10078-5
https://www.canterbury.ac.nz/engage/cup/new/rape-myths-as-barriers-to-fair-trial-process-comparing-adult-rape-trials-with-those-in-the-aotearoa-sexual-violence-court-pilot.html
https://www.canterbury.ac.nz/engage/cup/new/rape-myths-as-barriers-to-fair-trial-process-comparing-adult-rape-trials-with-those-in-the-aotearoa-sexual-violence-court-pilot.html
https://www.canterbury.ac.nz/engage/cup/new/ng-krero-a-mohi-ruatapu-the-writings-of-mohi-ruatapu.html
https://www.canterbury.ac.nz/engage/cup/new/ng-krero-a-pita-kpiti-the-teachings-of-pita-kpiti.html



http://ebooks.edocumentonline.com/DDP/university_of_canterbury_foundation_annual_report/

A successful staff dedopment day was run in early July for over 100 professional and general staff
from a range of areas throughout the University. My thanks to the professional staff community of
SUDFWLFH 8& $GPLQ 30XV IRU WKHLU OHDGHUVKLS RI WKLV

At that development day, a group of senior female staff, with the support of People and Culture,
hosted a soft launch of a UC Menopause Awareness Programme. The formal launch, part of UC’s
2021 Wellbeing Plan, will occur on World Menopause Day, 18 October. Events
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look forward to formally welcoming thestudents back to UC with an event on 4 August, wbiC
VWDII DQG H[WHUQDO VWDNHKROGHUYV LQFOXGLQJ WKH &KLQ

attend

Two orientation programmes for international students have taken place for Sem@stemas an
on-campusprogramme, whichvelcomedthose new international students who are in New Zealand
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The third online hui on the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) was held, with 101 registrations
and 90 attendees. Promotions related to this event reached 14,000 people across our social medie
channels. The Sustainability Office is now focused on thettatace summit to be held at UC. This
LOQYROYHYVY DSSUR[LPDWHO\ ZRUNVKRS VHVVLRQVY DQG D u
between multiple agencies), along with field trips on the second day, which are being organised
largely by staff at Lincoln University and Christchurch City Council, with support from our UC team.

The Universities New Zealand Panel on the SDGs is now chaired by Dr Matt Morris from the UC
Sustainability Office. As such, the group is refining its vision for the nine years to 2030 and its role
LQ VXSSRUWLQJ WKH 6'* VXPPLWV W LV DOVR H[SORULQJ WK
programme in line with its current Terms of Reference.

The report from the recent waste aXGLW LV DQWLFLSDWHG ZLWKLQ WKH C
highlight the challenges we are facing with contamination of the bins by users, along with
opportunities for streamlining our current systems and how this fit with recent announcements from
the Government related to phasing out certain singéeitems. Staff in Facilities Management will

meet with our waste services provider to discuss the audit findings and develop a strategy in early
August.

The second bike stand utilisation audit for 20@l be completed in the final week of July. The
March audit showed a significant drop in cycling numbers compared with March 2020, something
we are monitoring closely.
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